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2025 Basketball Senior Girls
The Senior Basketball teams went head to head against 
schools in the area this term. The boys did well to finish 4th 
out of 12 teams. The girls won the day, beating Shenton 
College in the Grand Final. They now progress into the next 
round on 10 June to play the winners of the other districts. 
Good luck Girls!

Senior Basketball - Friday Night Lights
The annual Friday Night Lights competition at Shenton 
College is also coming up on 13 June. Food trucks, music, 
prizes and some awesome basketball at this Community 
Event. Everyone Welcome!

News in Brief What's Coming Up?

13 Jun			   -	 Friday Night Lights 
				    at Shenton College 5.00pm
16 Jun			   -	 P&C Meeting
16 Jun-4 Jul		  -	 Year 10 into Year 11 
				    Transition Program during 
				    HASS
17 Jun			   -	 Chamber Concert 5.00pm
19 Jun			   -	 Year 9 Lightning Carnival
			   -	 School Board Meeting
20 Jun			   -	 School Tour 9.15am
23-25 Jun		  -	 Year 10 Immunisations
23-27 Jun		  -	 Year 10 Outdoor Ed. Camps
24 Jun			   -	 Dance and Drama 
				    Tech Rehearsal All Day

Term 2, 2025

Formative Assessment In Action
Year 7 AEP Science students recently combined creativity 
and content knowledge by designing double-sided 
bookmarks to demonstrate their understanding of the 
phases of the moon. As a form of formative assessment, 
students participated in a gallery walk where they 
reviewed each other’s work, identified key features of 
effective communication, and gave feedback. This process 
supported reflection, clarified misconceptions, and guided 
improvements. Following the activity, the teacher guided a 
discussion on how visual tasks like this can support study 
and revision by helping students organise and retain key 
scientific ideas.



 Churchlands Bytes
 

Career Taster - Year 9 and 10
Recently some Year 9 and 10s had the opportunity to attend 
a career taster for nursing and medic and the Health Science 
Hub in Perth. It was an amazing opportunity to learn first-
hand what is required of medics and nurses, and the many 
different roles withing the healthcare field.

The students took 
part in many practical 
activites, including 
checking each other’s 
vital signs and learning 
to use a spine board. 
It was an eye opening 
experience to see what 
goes into working as 
a medic/nurse. The 
students were grateful 
for the opportunity to 
experience and learn 
more about these 
career paths.

Aboriginal War Veterans Commemoration
Aboriginal people are warned that this article contains 
an image and names of deceased people.

On 28 May, students from Churchlands’ Follow the Dream 
program participated in a ceremony to honour Indigenous 
Veterans. The service is an annual event, 
but this one was special because it was 
the culmination of a shared project 
between Churchlands, Shenton, Carine, 
Mount Lawley, Duncraig, Ballajura, 
Belridge, and Warwick SHS to honour 
nine Aboriginal soldiers who had 
previously not been recognised. These 
soldiers were being honoured as part of 
Reconciliation Week.

The nine “forgotten soldiers” were Michael 
Connor, Augustus Pegg Farmer, Larry 
Farmer, Thomas Henry Ford, Stanley 
Hedley, William John Jackson, Charles 
Latwood, Henry Mason, and Edward Henry 
Rawson.

Our school researched Private Henry 
Mason who was killed in action in Belgium on 24 June 1915. 
Indi (Year 9) performed a speech about Private Mason before 
presenting the family with a commemorative plaque which 
was then placed on the Avenue of Honour in Kings Park.

Supreme Court - Mock Trials
Congratulations to the Senior Mock Trial Team, who faced 
Bunbury Cathedral Grammar School, and to the Juniors 
who went up against Sacred Heart College—both securing 
impressive wins last night! It’s evident that the hard work 
and dedication of our students have truly paid off, especially 
considering they balanced their exams just hours before the 
trials.

A heartfelt congratulations to our talented barristers: 
Matildah-Rose Hayden, Jordan Britz, Jacob Upton, and Indiah 
Reidy. Also, great job to our witnesses: Maximillian Hall, 
Eloise Mardesic, Amy McSporran, and Zoe Pettit - and our 
dedicated solicitors: Beth Dragicevich and Kylee Huynh.

As we prepare for Round 3 in Week 10, let’s keep our fingers 
crossed for a chance at the finals! We couldn’t be prouder of 
our students and their achievements.

Year 10 History
As with many HASS teachers giving up their own time to help 
students, Mr Jonathan 
Sherman has given up 
his recess breaks over 
the last two weeks to 
have workshops for the 
Year 10s. He has offered 
help and guidance with 
source analysis and 
essay writing. These 
sessions have been 
very valuable and have 
been well attended by 
students. 

Business Market Stalls - What a Week!!
Our Year 10 Business Management students wrapped up 
their market stalls this week. From custom keychains and 
creative clothing to endless brownies, cookies, and even 
a full-on BBQ …. there was something for everyone. Some 
teams made over $300 in profit, with two teams smashing 
the $500 mark! A few teams have decided to donate a large 
portion of their profits to charity.

An outstanding achievement and a testament to their hard 
work, creativity, and entrepreneurial spirit. A huge thank 
you to all staff and students who supported this amazing 
initiative.  You’ve set the bar high for next year’s classes. 
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In Issue 5 of the Bytes we congratulated 
Alice and Klara Travlos on winning the 
WA State Title in the 29er Skiff Sailing 
Class and their upcoming representation 
of WA in the Australian Youth Squad 
Competition.
We're delighted to let you know that the 
girls achieved 3rd place in the Australian 
Youth Squad Competition, held off 
Sorrento Sailing Club in Victoria in Week 
10 of Term 1. 
They are current WA State Champions and will be departing 
soon to compete in the Kiel Week Olympic Classes 
Regatta 10-24 June in Kiel, Germany, followed by the 29er 
European Championships held off Riva Del Garda in Italy. 
They will defend 
their 9th Female 
U18s ranking 
amongst 248 
teams achieved 
at the World 
Championships in 
Aarhus last year. 
Good luck Alice 
and Klara. We'll 
keep you posted 
on their progress.

Congratulations to Mia Exeter, Year 7, 
for being selected to represent Western 
Australia in the 2025 Basketball 12s Girls 
Championship.
The competition will be held in Moreton 
Bay, Queensland, from late July through to 
early August. Good luck Mia.

Congratulations

Please be advised that from 25 June 2025, the following 
changes will occur to the services below – 

•	 Route 422
The service to Scarborough Beach Bus Station 
continuing as School Special 717 will now depart 
Karrinyup Bus Station at 7.38am.

•	 School Special 717
Will now depart Scarborough Beach Bus Station at 
7.57am.

The information is also available on the Transperth Website 
School Service Changes. 

Year 10 HASS Presentations for Year 11
On Friday of Week 9 all Year 10 HASS students will have 
a presentation on the Humanities subjects that will be 
available to select for Year 11 in 2026. This is an annual 
presentation we organise for the cohort that offers 
an insight into each subject’s prerequisites, content, 
assessment structure, excursions etc. Students and teachers 
feel it is very beneficial leading up to subject selection, which 
must be completed Week 3, Term 3.

Akishi Nishi
Attention all Churchlands SHS Students & Families
We have an exciting opportunity 
awaiting you. We are currently in 
urgent need of students (Year 9 
and above) and their families to 
host our visiting students from 
Akashi Nishi sister school during 
their visit to Churchlands SHS from 
2-11 August.
By hosting, you not only extend your hospitality but also 
get the chance to immerse yourself in a cultural exchange. 
Host students will be treated to a fun day excursion in 
Fremantle and an unforgettable overnight camp experience 
in Woodman Point Recreational Camp.
If you're ready for an adventure, eager to share Australian 
culture and your way of life, and have a spare bed to offer, 
we invite you to pick up an Expression of Interest form from 
the Languages office. Please return the form ASAP to secure 
your spot.
If you have any questions, please contact Lee Ellis at lellis@
churchlands.wa.edu.au

Health Hub - A Message from First Aid
INFLUENZA and COMMON COLD
The cold and flu season is upon us. To stop the spread of 
influenza, there are effective measures that students and 
families can take;
•	 Stay at home when sick with cold and flu symptoms
•	 Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue and sneeze into 

your elbow instead of your hands
•	 Wash hands often with soap and water
•	 Avoid touching eyes, nose or mouth
•	 Clean frequently touched surfaces particularly when 

people are sick.
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/F_I/Flu-influenza
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/A_E/Common-
cold
HEADLICE
Please find attached links for information regarding Headlice 
and recommended treatment options. 
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/F_I/Head-lice
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/S_T/Treating-
head-lice
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Nationally Consistent 
Collection of Data on 
School Students with 
Disability (NCCD) 
Every year, all schools in 
Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection 
of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD 
process requires schools to identify information already 
available in the school about supports provided to students 
with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under 
the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability 
Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines 
(2019).  

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the 
NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

Please also see Fact Sheet for parents, guardians and carers 
nccd_parent_fact_sheet_english_0.pdf 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact The 
Learning Support Program Coordinator, Claire Shoebridge, 
cshoebridge@churchlands.wa.edu.au by the end of Week 1, 
Term 3. 

Learning Disability Week | 16th – 22nd June
This week is dedicated to raising awareness, promoting 
understanding, and championing inclusion for people with 
learning disabilities. It's a time to celebrate the strengths, 
talents, and unique perspectives of individuals with learning 
disabilities—and to challenge the barriers they still face in 
everyday life.

Learning Support News

Child turning 14 - 18?
There are many changes to Centrelink, Medicare, 
Finances and NDIS that you need know.

Approaching Adulthood Workshop
•	 Date: Tuesday 17 June 2025
•	 Time: 9.30am – 12:30pm
•	 Location: City West Lotteries House 

2 Delhi St, West Perth
•	 Cost: $10 DDWA members $25 non-members
•	 Morning tea provided.

Come along to learn what you need to know and start 
doing before your child turns 16, and as they approach 
adulthood.

This workshop will address questions and concerns 
many families face during this crucial transition time 
in your child's life. We’re here to help you navigate this 
journey.

Who Should Attend:
This workshop is designed for parents, carers, and 
supporters of young people with disabilities aged 14-18 
years.

We will cover a range of topics, including:

•	 Medicare Privacy After a Child Turns 14

•	 Centrelink: Centrelink Nominees, Disability Support 
Pension, Health Care Card

•	 Carer Payments/Allowance (16+ years)

•	 NDIS Nominees

•	 Guardianship / Administration

•	 And more

Questions or Need Help Registering?
Contact Leticia Grant or Teresa Pracilio at (08) 9420 7203, 
or email ddwa@ddwa.org.au.

Click below to register for this workshop:
https://bb189e45f1ed449da084ab62a83b085f.svc.
dynamics.com/t/t/

Public Transport Etiquette for
Churchlands Senior High School Students

Please remind your young person the etiquette when using 
public transport:
•	 Give up your seat for an elderly person, or someone with 

a disability, or a parent with a baby and pram.
•	 Students must stand up for adults.
•	 Be nice to your fellow passengers.
•	 Be patient, don’t push to get on or off. Wait until all 

passenger have exited before getting on.
Embrace the Churchlands value of Social Responsibility, be 
community minded and show respect. 
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Art Show 2025 – A Great Community EffortArt Show 2025 – A Great Community Effort
Art Show 2025 was a great success, with close to 250 pieces of art submitted by nearly 200 artists. It was fantastic 
to see such a wide range of work on display, and even better to see so many people come through the gallery over 
the weekend. The event raised around $6,500 for the P&C, which will go toward supporting students and community 
initiatives.
Opening Night had a great buzz, with steady attendance right through the weekend. A big thank you to the MPC for 
running the bar and helping set the tone for the evening. It was especially good to see students in the gallery, enjoy-
ing the artwork and chatting about what they saw.
Thank you to the volunteers and Art Committee who put in a huge effort behind the scenes, and to Principal Neil 
Hunt, the admin staff, and the Art Department for their ongoing support. Thanks also to Student Services and our 
student volunteers for helping things run smoothly on the night.
It was a great example of what we can achieve when we work together. Thanks to everyone involved!
If you're interested in being involved in the Art Show 2026 please email art@churchlandspc.com.au 
Gabriella Jerrat
Convenor 2025 Art@Churchlands
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Parking around the school can become quite 
congested. For the safety of your children and 
our staff, please see below for a safer drop off 
and pick up:

Sports Hall - STAFF ONLY

Front Main Administration: STAFF with some 
Visitor parking (not suitable for drop off/pick up).

Memory Close: STAFF & Student 'P' Platers ONLY

For parents wanting to drop off/pick up students, 
please use either the Hale Road Drop & Ride 
near the tennis courts or Lucca Street (please 
be mindful of other students and buses when 
entering/exiting).

Parents are reminded that parking in 
bus bays is not allowed during the times 
specified on the relevant signage. The 
potential for accidents involving our 
students as well as the cars and buses is a 
significant concern.

Relief Admin Staff Required
Seeking experienced reliable relief people for the office at 
Churchlands SHS. Must be able to work as part of a team and 
provide a WWCC.
Please forward a CV and covering letter to:
Manager Corporate Services: 
athomas@churchlands.wa.edu.au 

Monday - Homework Club
8:30am - 4:00pm

Tuesday
8:30am - 3:30pm

Wednesday
8:30am - 3:30pm

Thursday
9:00am-3:30pm

Friday
8:30am - 3:30pm

Open
Hours

Churchlands Library

Churchlands Senior High School
- Uniform Shop -

Winter Trading Hours
effective 3rd June 2025

Tuesday	 8.30am to 4.00pm
Thursday	 1.30pm to 4.30pm



Family and Community 
Engagement

This school is proud to be 
a part of the Foodbank WA

Celebrating 25 years  
of our School Breakfast Program

foodbank.org.au

School Breakfast 
Program 2025

Proudly supported by

WE WELCOME YOU BACK TO SCHOOL. COME JOIN US...

Year 13  

 FRIDAY 28 November 2025 @ 4.00 pm
Save 

The Date

Save The Date
Save The Date

Save The Date
Save The Date

Save The Date
Save The Date

CLASS OF 1975 
50 YEAR REUNION

Wednesday 22 October 2025 
10 am

at Churchlands SHS, 20 Lucca Street, Churchlands



Family and Community 
Engagement

headspace
Online support and 
counselling to young people 
aged 12 to 25

Lifeline
24/7 crisis support 
and suicide 
prevention services

Suicide Call Back
24/7 crisis support and 
counselling service for people 
affected by suicide

Mensline
24/7 counselling  
service for men

Beyond Blue
24/7 mental health  
support service

Kids Helpline
24/7 crisis support and 
suicide prevention services 
for children and young 
people aged 5 to 25

1800 RESPECT
24/7 support for people 
impacted by sexual 
assault, domestic 
violence and abuse

Mental Health Services and Support

If you are concerned about someone at risk of immediate harm,  
call 000 or go to your nearest hospital emergency department.

1300 22 4636
beyondblue.org.au

1800 650 890
(9am to 1am daily)

headspace.org.au/eheadspace

1800 55 1800
kidshelpline.com.au

1800 737 732
1800respect.org.au

13 11 14
lifeline.org.au

1300 659 467
suicidecallbackservice.org.au

1300 78 99 78
mensline.org.au

13YARN
24/7 crisis support for 
Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people

13 92 76  
13yarn.org.au

QLife
LGBTI peer support and 
referral

1800 184 527 

qlife.org.au 


